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November 25, 2019 

Royce and Gregory Wingerter 

53 Smullen Street  

Sayreville, NJ 08872 

 

Dear Royce and Gregory, 

I apologize for the delay in responding to your letter dated October 8, 2019. Your letter requests that 

the Mid-Atlantic Fishery Management Council (Council) consider opening certain artificial reefs 

currently designated as Special Management Zones (SMZs) to fixed gear such as fish pots/traps during 

the winter. According to the process outlined in the federal regulations, the Council would not initiate 

consideration of this change without first receiving a request to do so from the State of New Jersey. 

The relevant sections of the regulations are included on the next page. Specifically, the regulations 

state that the first step in obtaining SMZ status is for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers permit holder 

for the artificial reef to request that the Council consider SMZ status. In this case, the permit holder is 

the State of New Jersey. The same process should be followed for a change in SMZ status, such as the 

change you suggest.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Christopher M. Moore 

Executive Director 

 

 

 

 

 

CC: Luisi, Elliott, Cimino, Beaty 
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